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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE MARDEN PARISH COUNCIL AMENITIES COMMITTEE ON TUESDAY 30TH MAY 2017 TO BE HELD IN THE PARISH OFFICE MEETING ROOM, MEMORIAL HALL, MARDEN COMMENCING AT 7.30pm
	Min

No

	Cllr Boswell opened the meeting and questioned the length of time a Chairman can stand.  Therefore the following occurred

	001/17
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN Cllr Adam proposed and Cllr Turner seconded that Cllr Boswell be Chairman of Amenities for this meeting. A further election will take place at the next meeting.  Cllr Boswell took the chair for the remainder of the meeting

	
	

	002/17
	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN This was deferred until the next meeting

	
	

	003/17
	PRESENT Cllrs Adam, Boswell (Chair), Cowin, Harvey, Newton, Robertson and Turner were in attendance.  The Assistant Clerk, Natalie Penfold and Jazz Banil were also present.

	
	

	004/17
	APOLOGIES  Cllr Tippen and the Clerk gave their apologies

	
	

	005/17
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Cllr Boswell declared an interest in item 008/17(a)(ii) as property adjoins the field

Cllrs Adam and Newton declared a pecuniary interest in item 010/17 as members of Marden History Group and would leave the meeting when this item was discussed.

Cllr Robertson declared an interest in item 010/17 as a member of Marden History Group.

Cllr Newton declared an interest in item 012/17(a) as a Trustee of Marden Memorial Hall

Cllrs Adam, Newton and Robertson declared an interest in item 015/17(a) as  members of Marden History Group

Cllr Boswell declared an interest in item 015/17(a) as a member of the Marden In Bloom Committee


	
	GRANTING OF DISPENSATION There were no requests for dispensation

	
	

	006/17
	APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS AMENITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES:  The minutes of the meeting held on 25th April were agreed and signed as a true record.

	
	

	007/17
	IDENTIFICATION OF ITEMS INVOLVING PUBLIC SPEAKING:  Natalie Penfold and Jazz Banil were in attendance to speak about Marden Youth Group.


The Chairman adjourned the meeting for Natalie and Jazz to speak to Cllrs regarding Marden Youth Group:
Natalie provided an update on the changes from KCC. 
Natalie oversees the Youth Club and aims to visit at least once a month. The Youth Club now remains open during the school holidays.  On average 15-30 young people, aged between 11-19, attend each week, many of which have additional needs or are vulnerable in some way.  Each young person is allocated a “key worker” who they can chat to and discuss any issues they may have.   In the past year many young people have been taken on various trips that they have asked for including Laser Tag and Theatre Trips.  
Cllr Boswell requested that Natalie contact the Assistant Clerk regarding the consultation for the Youth Shelter.  Natalie thought it would be a good idea for Cllrs to attend Youth Club occasionally and Cllr Boswell would place a piece in the next newsletter about the youth club activities.
The Chairman thanked Natalie and Jazz for attending and reconvened the meeting for the remainder of the agenda items.

	008/17
	SUB-COMMITTEES REPORTS

	(a)
	Open Space


	(i)
	Playing Field
Play Inspection Reports undertaken by the Assistant Clerk
Play Inspection Report by MBC – reported a broken weld on the See Saw and the Assistant Clerk has contacted Park Leisure.  However Cllrs requested that the Clerk contact Park Leisure again urgently to see if the condition is potentially dangerous and, if so, that the company remove it immediately.  If this happens, the Clerk to query whether Park Leisure will replace with a similar piece of equipment.
The Clerk is also requested to chase up about the buddy swing ropes.

Other Playing Field issues:

Cllr Boswell proposed that when the new caretaker is appointed, they and a Councillor attend a training course for play equipment inspection.
The Clerk is also requested to chase up about the buddy swing ropes. 
Cllr Boswell reported that the ditch at the end of the field is full of rubbish again.

Cllrs requested the Clerk ask the Cemetery Caretaker to empty the bins as a priority, however many times a week this is required. Cllr Adam reported that the large bin was overflowing.  The Cemetery caretaker is doing one litter pick a week and Cllr Boswell reported there was a lot of litter on the field.
Cllr Harvey requested that the Clerk liaise with Natalie from the Youth Group and the Community Warden, to see if a working party could be set up to go and litter pick the Playing Field and discuss any ways that they can see to stop people throwing rubbish.

A member of the public reported that there was a lot of rubbish left after a football match and Cllrs requested that the Clerk remind the Football Club of the terms & conditions of the hire agreement.

Cllr Boswell also reported that there is a small pile of barbed wire in the area where the trees were cleared and requested it be removed as could be a safety hazard.
Cllr Newton reported that the mower should be back on Wednesday 31st May 2017. Cllr Newton is going to investigate some ramps so that the mower can be inspected and cleaned when required.  Cllrs requested that the Clerk check the guarantee, to see what is covered i.e. parts or parts & labour.
Cllrs requested that the Clerk organise some part-time cover for strimming etc. in the absence of the Caretaker as a few areas have become very overgrown especially on Rookery Path, Napoleon Drive play area and around the changing rooms and Chestnut areas.


	(ii)
	Southons Field
Play Trail Inspection Reports undertaken by the Assistant Clerk
Cheque for Gatekeeper (to include payment for public conv. locking). The cheque was signed.
Other Southons Field issues:
Cllr Newton is hoping to go to the Cemetery to get some earth to fill the rabbit holes and Cllr Adam requested that some grass seed be purchased.


	(iii)
	Other Open Space
Open Space Action Plan: Southons Field section had been updated following the last Amenities meeting with the possible provision of a bandstand. Cllr Boswell also requested that some more play trail equipment and a beacon be included on the list.
Purchase of bat, bird, bee, bug boxes for Southons Field, Rookery Path and Playing Field. Some new bat and bird boxes are missing from Southons Field and Rookery Path and Cllrs considered purchasing several different types for all open space. Cllrs requested that the Clerk choose the same number of each in each place to a value of £150 in total.
Rookery Path Fencing: The posts on the fence which Taylor Wimpey installed have rotted at the bottom between the gate by Rookery Court and the public footpath and needs attention.  The Clerk to arrange to get a quote for it to be fixed.


	(iv)
	Trees

Tree Inspection Report: There were no tree inspection reports available. The Clerk is awaiting costings for a tree audit to be undertaken.
Ash Tree work at Rookery Path: Following permitted works being carried out on Ash trees it transpired that one is diseased – MBC Tree Officer has given permission that this should be removed and the Tree Surgeon has carried this out.
Replacement tree for removed TPO’d Ash tree. The tree surgeon had suggested a Hornbeam tree to replace the Ash.  Cllrs requested that the Tree Surgeon provided a more accurate quotation detailing the height of the tree etc before a decision is made.



	 (b)
	Cemetery 
Purchase of bird bath, bat, bird, bee, bug boxes Cllrs considered purchase of two bird baths as well. Cllrs wish the Clerk to look at some options and the cemetery sub-committee will discuss this at the next meeting.
Memorial Safety – item from SLCC The Clerk publication and details of this were made available to Cllrs at the meeting. Cllr Newton will read the policy and report to the next meeting. The Clerk to circulate the link for unsafe memorials and the MPC Cemetery Policy 
South & South East in Bloom Competition: Cllr. Boswell and the Clerk to meet on Clerk’s return to discuss what needs to be done prior to the judging taking place on 6th July 2017 at 9.30 am.  Cllr Boswell will draft the judging notes/presentation.
Cemetery issues Cllr Newton to collect the “no dog signs” from P and P Signs.


	009/17
	PUBLIC TOILETS & CAR PARK

	(a)
(b)


	Public Convenience issues The Assistant Clerk has been in contact with a plumber to look at the Cistermiser and is awaiting a reply
Car Park Issues Cllr Robertson had mentioned the paving slabs alongside the library and Cllr Adam asked that the Clerk check on Pear Technology who owns these. 


	010/17
	CORRESPONDENCE

Cllrs Adam & Newton left the meeting while the following item was discussed

Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust (ABCT) Marden Airfield commemorative plaque

This was discussed by MHG and they were unanimous in supporting the aspirations of the Trust.  They suggest that the open space outside the Library & Heritage Centre which already has existing memorials to Marden’s history would be an appropriate location for the plaque. Cllrs fully support this and wish this memorial to be successful. The Clerk to reply to the ABCT, copying in MHG, that the Parish Council is fully supportive and have passed the details onto the Marden History Group who are also fully supportive and they have identified a possible site and will be able to provide further details

Cllrs Adam & Newton returned to the meeting.


	011/17
	ACTION GROUP REPORTS

	(a)
(b)

	Stilebridge:  The Clerk has contacted KCC and MBC for an update – still waiting for transfer to go through.
Play Scheme: The Manager and staff had held a meeting on 24th May 2017 to discuss activities etc. and the Clerk would update Cllrs on her return.



	012/17

(a)

(b)
	OUTSIDE BODIES REPORTS
Memorial Hall: The Fire Risk Assessment had been completed and received by Trustees and this was being discussed at their next meeting on 5th June 2017.
Youth: Natalie gave the report above.


	013/17
	OUTSTANDING ISSUES

	(a)
	Update from To Do list previously circulated to Cllrs.


	014/17

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)
	FURTHER ISSUES FOR DECISION

Email received from resident regarding provision of a mini-bus suggestion of contacting developers to contribute towards a minibus for village groups. Cllrs requested that the Clerk respond to the resident and thank them for their good suggestion, and while the Parish Council fully support the aspirations of a community bus service, Cllrs understand that such ventures are normally run by a dedicated Community Group if one existed.

Removal of height barrier at Marden car park. Permission has been given to remove the damaged height barrier. Cllrs requested that Mr Reynolds email to be circulated so a response can be drafted. MHG had also queried whether the overhead gate and post and four white posts were necessary and they commented that historic installations there have replaced the necessity for two of the white posts and could possibly re-site the Sidney Highwood plinth to replace the other two.

Mower:  Cllr Newton gave an update on the Mower as the same problem had occurred regarding the belt slipping.  After speaking with Rams Hill it seems that if the grass is too wet when mulching the underside of the mower becomes clogged thereby making the belt slip.  For the meantime, whilst the grass is wet, a bracket has been removed so that grass is thrown out of the back rather than being mulched.  It is due to be returned by 31st May and Cllr Newton is investigating some ramps so that the mower can be inspected and cleaned regularly.  Cllrs requested that the Clerk check the guarantee to see what is covered ie parts and labour and at the end of the season the mower should be sent for a service at Rams Hill.


	015/17

(a)
	FURTHER ISSUES FOR DISCUSSION/INFORMATION

Update from Marden History Group/Marden in Bloom joint working:  The update from Marden History Group was briefly discussed and Cllr Boswell explained that MHG and MiB were liaising over the possibility of installing a sculpture depicting Marden’s history at the front of the library.  MHG have organised the replacement of the Maidstone Road milestone plaque.  MHG are also well on the way to creating and locating Marden Heritage plaques to remember those lost in Marden during enemy action in WW2 in Pattenden Lane and Maidstone Road.  It was agreed to discuss this further at the next meeting.



	016/17
	INVOICES/CHEQUES TO BE SIGNED:

No invoices were presented to Cllrs for payment.

	
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 10pm
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